


























































































































From: 
Sent: 22 January 2019 11:13 
To: Armstrong, Deborah; localplan 
Subject: MIR Comments Land North Of Dolphinton 
 

Dear Sirs, 
 
As the owner of the 'Land North Of Dolphinton' (which has been selected as a preferred site 
within the recent MIR Call for sites) I am writing to inform you that I would be delighted to 
respond and address any comments which arise through the public portal. 
 
I did search for a facility on your website to pro-actively undertake this action prior to the 
deadline of the 31st January but after verbal discussions with the planning department 
yesterday I was informed that public responses are not yet in the public domain and all 
responses will be summarised once the consultation has closed. 
 
Please feel free to contact me at any time on my mobile:   
 
Regards 
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MAIN ISSUES REPORT

Dear Sirs,

I write in relation to the above plan and hope to provide some relevant comments to assist any decisions.

I am pleased that my site at Dolphinton has been put forward as a preferred housing option with the

capacity for 10 houses ref ADOLP004. I would also like to explain why I only suggested 10 houses was due

to the fact that I hoped these spacious sites will be used by persons who would like to work from home

with the space for an office, studio, workshop or similar as long as the uses are non-contentious.

These house sites will also be able to provide accommodation and parking for larger families and perhaps

parents. This decision not to over develop this site was occasioned by viewing the site plans for the

Springfield site in West Linton for 90 plus houses and when I viewed the plans there was not one single

house with a downstairs bedroom to accommodate a disabled person or even a separate dining room that

could be adapted.

There was also not one house with a double garage or the possibility to create one and I was informed by

the Springfield representative on site that consent would not be granted to create such a facility.

Since some of these houses had 4 bedrooms it is only a matter of time until children become old enough to

obtain a vehicle and the parking on this whole site will become chaotic.

I only point these facts out as it perhaps explains why I have had several enquiries, mostly from persons

who already live in the area, if there was any possibility of obtaining a site from myself to self-build to their

own requirements.

I was getting these enquiries when I was obtaining consent for the first 5 sites as per ADOLP003.

In anticipation of developing the site now designated ADOPL004 I allowed a substantial plot for the first

house just inside the gate on the plan for site ADOPL003 so that it might have a room built on that could

double as a workplace and shop.

This plot would also be adjacent to a new access to the bus stop on the A702.

You will be aware that there is no shop of any type in Dolphinton and there is someone who was interested

in combining his antique/curios business with a small shop.

The same gentleman lost the premises for his antique business in West Linton which brings us to the fact

that there is a definite requirement for small business premises as well as offices in West Linton and also

there is a definite requirement of premises for small contractors where they can obtain a small unit which

provides an office space, secure storage space and secure lock fast premises for their van.

West Lothian and then East Lothian built such units as a trial a great many years ago and it was such a

success they have since built hundreds of them. These units require to be lock fast and functional rather

than expensively designed and fitted out but a suitable sized site could accommodate both.



A suitable site which I would suggest could be investigated is the possibility of obtaining some ground from

Broomlee Camp on Station road. Since the use I am suggesting would be almost all used by existing local

people I would not anticipate any increase or heavy traffic problems.

The above possibility would be of great assistance to local lighter type businesses but for heavier vehicles

there would be a possibility of suitable premises on Bogsbank Road and the stumbling block appears to be

the weight restriction on the bridge over the river which would obviously be a more expensive exercise.

This expense should perhaps still be allowed for in the future as there are not many possible alternatives in

the village.

I believe Springfield hope to develop on more land and if this is a possibility for the planning department I

hope it will be a condition that they provide the road that was mentioned in the past between the area of

the A702 roundabout and Station Road which would allow larger industrial development in the area of

Station Road as the village centre cannot cope with the size of the existing traffic far less any more.

The size of the tractors and trailers which come through the village is ridiculous as well as all the other

lorries, buses etc

On a different subject I was very pleased to see that you are considering non retail businesses in town

centres and I can perhaps provide examples of my own experience in such situations.

I own various premises in Edinburgh City Centre and the adjacent peripheral area and I have bought

numerous premises over the last 40 plus years and even at the start the situation with various premises

was changing and businesses were starting to struggle.

Amongst the businesses were ones which were struggling due to the arrival of large supermarkets. Lots of

the premises I purchased had eventually become run down due to lack of funds although they were in

buoyant areas close to the city centre. These premises required considerable expense to be put back in

order, especially butchers and fish mongers but I restored them to perfection.

Because of their condition and reasonable rents they were rented comparatively reasonably and we have

had the same tenants for many years as they did not require to spend money they did not have on

upgrading and repairing the fabric.

What I would suggest in your own case is to look favourably on tenants whose services cannot be obtained

online and customers are required to visit the premises.

Examples form my own tenants are the obvious barbers, hair dressers, a very busy bike repair and sales

business who employ 4 staff, a Kip McGrath for Education facility which provides assistance to school

children as well as adults and is open 7 days per week for tuition in maths and English. One that did

surprise me was a request for a small pilates studio which I created from a large grocers and news agents

shop and customers were wide and varied.

Some persons came at 7 AM for a session before going to work, other persons came at 9 AM after dropping

children at school. Some older and retired persons came during the day and then all sorts came after work,

evenings and weekends.

What also surprised me was that apart form one item, there was very little expense required to start and

run this business especially as I gave them premises in immaculate condition.

I am aware you may have concern that a request for a tattoo parlour may not generate much footfall due

to the time it takes for one tattoo and since there is a tattoo parlour adjacent to some of my premises I

enquired form the staff what they thought on the matter.



The opinion appears to be that when someone goes to get a tattoo they seldom go alone whether they are

with friends or relatives and due to the time the tattoo takes the other persons go to the coffee shop next

door, the take away shop across the street and all the other shops etc which are close by.

It also appears that having come into the town they tend to stay in town for long periods and this shop

supports three tattoo artists.

One thing that may also be worth considering is that any shops which are closed, boarded up, or covered in

posters/graffiti etc always brings the area down and creates a terrible depressed feeling for the public and

other shop owners.

In these circumstances if this has been the situation for a long period it may be better to consider any non-

contentious business. If the business fails to flourish you are no worse off but if it survives it is one less

empty shop even if it is just breaking even.

A good example is Hawick which was visited by some relatives several weeks ago and which was considered

to be very depressing and full of charity shops.

Another example of which I am very aware is in Eyemouth where I have a house and where the original

newsagent has been for sale for over one year and although it is in the town centre has not received one

offer.

Another thing that I consider absolutely essential to maintain footfall and encourage visitors to come then

stay longer is the provision of suitable toilets. I read recently about the possibility of closing toilets in

Peebles including the ones at School Brae and I would not underestimate the number of visitors who will

never return for days out if this was to happen.

Many years ago I had interests in Dunbar which was a very buoyant holiday and day trip destination and

was busy all summer with tourists and a great many bus trips.

When Torness power station stated to get built there was such a large labour force involved occupying

most of the accommodation and spending so much money that a local councillor thought that they did not

need tourists.

This councillor then embarked on a policy of closing the tourist information centre which housed the main

street toilets, he then closed the rest of the toilets one by one including the toilet block at the tourist bus

park, the toilet block at the amusement park and the amusement park closed down.

A decision was taken to sell one of the fully occupied caravan sites for housing and run down the second

caravan site and not maintain the toilet block which ended up being closed. A further decision was taken

not to maintain Dunbar’s biggest tourist attraction which was the open air swimming and paddling pool and

was eventually closed down.

The outcome of all these actions was that when Torness was finished and the workforce all left, Dunbar

died of death and has never recovered.

In recent years Dunbar has made some attempts to introduce some facilities back again but I regret that it

will never recover to the tourist venue that it once was.

The situation has not helped the High Street by the addition of a large Asda being built on the A1.

On the matter of developer contributions I would suggest that in todays’ market it would be of great

assistance if they did not apply in any circumstances where premises were not being restored, repaired or

developed simply because it is not financially viable and the property lies as a derelict eyesore as I have

watched happen for years.

A good example is the old town hall in Eyemouth which stands derelict with not even a toilet facility.



I looked at this site many times but to do anything useful with this unit and the adjoining old solicitors

offices would cost greatly in excess of what its’ final value would be on completion even with no developer

contributions.

I will however continue to look at this site and consider the options.

One thing that concerns me greatly is the granting of more and more wind farms.

The theory of wind farms is not cost effective and there are abandoned wind farms all over the world which

are now in broken down derelict condition. These wind farms have been abandoned and left to become

derelict because the owners would not spend the money to dismantle them and clear the site after which

the company concerned disappears or goes into liquidation. I fear the same thing will happen in this

country.

In spite of all the comments inferring the good points of this method of power generation these units spend

a great deal of time motionless since they generate no power in calm conditions and they are closed down

in excessive wind conditions.

There was a case many years ago when a large turbine was allowed to be erected on a farm down South at

a distance allowable under legislation and in spite of protests from the farm owner.

The owner ended up ill through the constant pulsations and flicker effect and had to leave the house and

move elsewhere. A claim was pursued through the courts for compensation and as part of the claim a

surveying company was commissioned to value the property. The valuation provided by the company

valued the property at zero due to the fact that it could not even be occupied during the day far less during

the night due to the constant and excessive pulsations and flicker effect.

The point being, apart from the visual destruction these things should never have been placed where they

can cause any pulsations or flicker effect which makes life unbearable to members of the public.

I am sure there will be many things to consider relating to the Main Issues Report and I would like to make

one last suggestion.

I have dealt with planning departments etc most of my life and I have hopefully had a good relationship

with them but one thing that has always concerned me is that often a planning decision is left to one single

officer whether it be planning or road department and it is sometimes a very experienced officer and

sometimes a younger less experienced officer.

On two occasions I have been refused consent for a project and on both occasions the reporter has

disagreed and overruled the SBC officer. I now require to pursue a project which I was refused consent for

due to the opinion of one roads officer in spite of the opinion and reports of my employed traffic and roads

specialist consultants including employing solicitors and a QC who disagreed with the road officers opinion

for refusal.

Unfortunately I did not have time to put forward an appeal to the Scottish government due to ill health but

this matter still requires to be pursued. The suggestion I would like to make with good intent is that on

occasions where one officer who may or may not be fairly recently qualified makes a decision to approve

an application they should proceed but if the decision is to refuse the application they should perhaps be

instructed to seek a second opinion from a more experienced senior officer before issuing a refusal.

I am a case in point where two out of two decisions of refusal were overruled by the reporter and the third

refusal 11/0067/PPP is still to be pursued and although the site was considered perfectly suitable for two

houses by the planning officer and is in the existing settlement area, due to a change in my circumstances,

consent for either one or two houses would suffice.



I have noticed several cases recently where a planning roads officers’ decision has been overruled by the

local review body, which did not exist in its present form when 11/0067/PPP was refused but I have just

read a good example in the Southern Reporter. The case involves Tim Ferguson of Ferguson Planning who

put an application in for a house and stables on a field near Lillies Leaf. This application was refused by a

planning officer but on appeal it was granted by the review committee.

The committee granted this by a six to one majority.

Whilst no disrespect is meant to the planning officer who is entitled to his opinion a vote against his

decision of six to one would suggest that a consultation with a second planning officer may have changed

the council’s decision. It may be that the small amount of time speaking to a second planning officer may

have arrived at a decision to grant consent and saved endless wasted time and expense for the appellant,

the planning officer and the review committee.

It may also be of interest that in my dealings with the Highland and Island planning departments their

policy appears to be, “Let’s not say no, let’s sort the problem so that we can say yes”.

At my age I remember seeing the same attitude when I dealt with Lennie Bell who was the planning officer

who was based in Peebles.

I make the above comments with good intent in the hope that it may be of some interest as I have found it

very time consuming and more expensive to go through appeals and reporters when it should perhaps not

be necessary.

I hope some of the above comments are of some interest and I look forward to seeing the progression of

the MIR and I can be contacted on my mobile number at any time.

Kind Regards

Mobile:


